# 2020-2021 学年吉林省吉林市船营区七年级(下)期末英

# 语试卷

1.	My sister Julie's dream is to become_excellent doctor.							
	A. a	B. the		C. an				
2.	I didn't buy_in	the gift sho	p becaus	se_in it was	s so expen	sive.		
	A. anything;	anything			B. anyth	ing; ever	ything	
	C. everything	g; anything						
3.	—What size would you like?							
	<u> </u>							
	A. Yes,please	e E	3. Of co	urse		C. Large	,please	
4.	beautiful the	weather is!Lo	et's go to	the beach	1.			
	A. How	E	3. It		C. How's	S		
5.	In Jilin,it is_in	spring and i	it often 1	ains_in sui	mmer.			
	A. wind; hea	avy		B. windy	; heavily	7	C. windy;	heavy
6.	On vacation,p	people like to	go to th	ne_to watcl	n movies.			
	A. supermark	tet		B. cinem	ıa		C. restaura	nt
7.	David had a g	good time las	t weeke	nd.He_a ki	te with his	s friends ir	n the park.	
	A. flies	F	3. is flyi	ng		C. flew		
8.	Jeff_plays badminton_plays soccer on weekends.							
	A. either; or	· F	3. so; t	hat		C. betwee	en; and	
9.	The number of	of the student	ts in our	school_tw	o hundred	and five.		
	A. be	F	3. are		C. is			
10. To make dumplings, we need to the meat and vegetables first.								
	A. cut down	F	3. cut up	)	C. put up	)		
11.	In our school,	we have to v	wear	on scł	nool days.			
12.	The beautiful cup in the history museum is madeivory.							
13.	There are students in my class and they are twenty-two boys and eighteen girls.							
14.	My brother tells me to wakeup at six thirty next morning.							
15.	Some people think that good names can good luck to them.							

- 16. A: Hello!This is Susan speaking.
  - B: Hi, Susan. It's Tommy here. (1)
  - A: I want to find an interesting TV show to watch, but I still can't find one.
  - B: The weather is good. (2) There are some sun bears (马来熊) there.
  - A: Sun bears?
  - B: Yeah. (3) You can see a letter U on each bear's chest (胸部). They are really lovely.
  - A: They are so interesting! I can't wait to see them. (4)
  - B: It's on Center Street.
  - A: <u>(5)</u>
  - B: Yes. The bus station is just next to the zoo. You can take Bus No.52 there.
  - A: OK.Let's meet at the gate of the zoo around ten thirty.
  - B: See you later.
  - A.But where is the zoo?
  - B.What are you doing now?
  - C.They are small and shy bears.
  - D.The zoo is not far from your home.
  - E.Is there a bus station near the zoo?
  - F.How about going to the new zoo with me?
- 17. A: Hi, Becky. (1)?
  - B: Not bad, thanks. I have some great news to tell you.
  - A: What is it?
  - B: Next weekend, I will go to Changchun to watch a play and meet my favorite star, Yang
  - Zi.
  - A: Yang Zi? (2)?
  - B: She is a TV actress from Beijing.
  - A: (3)?
  - B: Well, she is tall and thin with long curly black hair. She is very beautiful.
  - A: Does she always (4)?
  - B: Yes, she does. She always wears different hats to match different clothes.
  - A: Oh,I know her.She often helps the children in mountains.
  - B: She is very warm-hearted. After the play, I will take a photo with her.

A: <u>(5)</u>. You're so lucky.

B: Yes,I am so excited now.

#### 18. A.back B.was C.me D.few E.person F.how

G.again H.But I.little J.give K.one L.first

A very young officer (军官) <u>(1)</u> at a train station.He got there to visit <u>(2)</u> of his sisters.He wanted to call his sister and <u>(3)</u> her the time of his train so that she can come to the station soon. <u>(4)</u> he didn't have any change (零钱) for the telephone at that time.So he went out of the station and looked everywhere to find a <u>(5)</u> to help him.

A\_(6) minutes later,an old soldier (士兵) came by,and the young officer went to him and said. "Do you have any change? " "Wait a minute please," the soldier answered.He started to put his hand in his pocket(钱包), "Let\_(7) see.I think I can help you." "Don't you know\_(8) to talk to an officer? " the young officer shouted, "Now,let's start\_(9).Do you have any change? " "No,sir," the old soldier shouted\_(10) and left quickly.

S

Wanda Movie House

Date: June 1th - July 29th

Time: 10: 50 a.m. - 12: 34 a.m.

Address: No.52, Changqing Road

Movie: Peter Rabbit

Ticket price: Adult: 45 yuan

Children: 20 yuan

Rules of Wanda Movie House

\*Don't sell tickets to others.

\*Don't let children get into the hall alone (独自).

\*Don't take food into the hall.Buy food only inside the hall.

\*Don't take photos.

\*Don't be noisy. Keep quiet in the hall.

Tips: Some documentaries (纪录片) are usually on before the movie.

19. The movie begins at \_\_\_\_\_.

A. 10: 50 a.m. B. 12: 34 a.m.

C. 10: 50 p.m.

D. 12: 34 p.m.

20. People can see the movie on \_\_\_\_\_.

省吉林市船营区七年级(下)	)期末英语试卷(附答案第	解,第3页

	A. Mother's Day		B. May Day			
	C. Children's Day		D. Teachers' Day			
21.	Lily is a 13-year-old gir	l.If she wants to wa	tch the movie with her	n the movie with her mother and little		
	brother,she needs to spe	end on the ti	ckets.			
	A. 65 yuan E	<b>3.</b> 90 yuan	C. 40 yuan	D. 85 yuan		
22.	People can in th	ne movie house.				
	A. sell tickets to others		B. buy some food			
	C. take photos		D. talk with others			
23.	From the poster (海报	), we can't know	·			
	A. the time of the movi	e	B. the name of the movie			
	C. the address of the cir	nema	D. the actors of the r	movie		
		T				
Las	t Sunday,the weather was	s sunny and warm.D	oaisy went to the park t	o fly a kite with her		
fath	er.When they walked to t	he park,they saw do	gs everywhere.There th	ney saw a sign (标志)		
and	it said "Dog Show".They	y started to watch it.				
The	ere were many games at th	ne dog show.There is	s a game called "Show'	'.The dogs showed their		
skil	ls(技能) and the judges	s(裁判) watched h	now <u>they</u> looked and ac	ted.In another game,the		
dog	s had to follow a man's or	der.They had to jum	up up over some things	and run to the desk.One		
blac	ck dog ran quickly,but it d	idn't follow the orde	ers.In the end,the black	dog didn't win (获胜).		
Dai	sy thought these games w	vere fun and she forg	got about her kite.Abou	nt one hour later,Daisy's		
fath	ner said it was time for lur	nch,so they went ho	me together.			
24.	Who did Daisy go to the	e park with?				
	A. Her mother.		B. Her friends.			
	C. Her classmates.		D. Her father.			
25.	25. What does the underline word "they" refer to(指的是)?					
	A. The dogs.	3. The games.	C. The shows.	D. The orders.		
26.	Why didn't the black do	g win?				
	A. Because it didn't run	quickly.				
	B. Because it didn't loo	k lovely.				
	C. Because it didn't foll	low the orders.				
	D. Because it was too s	mall.				
27.	What did Daisy think of	f the "Dog Show?"	·			

	A. Boring.	B. Different.	C. Fun.	D. Difficult.		
28.	What's the main idea	a of this passage? _				
	A. Daisy wanted to	have a pet.				
B. Daisy watched a dog show with her father.						
	C. It's important for	dogs to run quickly.				
	D. Daisy didn't wan	t to fly a kite with he	er father.			
Do	you know how people	e in 1900 went to a p	lace from a differer	nt place? In 1900, people		
did	n't travel(旅行) very	far.There was no pla	ne.And only a few p	people could buy cars because		
car	s were very expensive					
The	en in 1903, two things	s happened (发生)	in America.They o	changed(改变) the way we		
trav	vel.Firstly,two brother	s,Orville and Wilbur	Wright,made the f	irst plane.Their first plane		
onl	y flew for 12 minutes.	Then,Henry Ford bui	lt a car factory (⊥	厂) to make cheap cars.The		
car	s were all the same,so	it was easy to make	many cars.Each wo	orker in the factory did one		
sma	all job on lots of cars o	over and over again.	The job was easy to	learn and they made the car		
fast	t.Ford only made his c	ars in one color—bla	ack,because this he	lped to make the car		
che	ap.Then,America was	full of the same blace	ck cars!			
根扣	居短文内容, 判断下	列各句正(T)、请	₹ (F) 。			
29.	In 1900, people did	ln't take the plane be	cause it was too exp	pensive		
30.	In 1903, Orville an	d Wilbur made the f	irst plane in Americ	ca		
31.	Henry Ford built a f	actory to make expen	nsive cars			
32.	In Ford's car factory	each worker only ne	eeded to learn to do	one small job		
33.	Ford liked black bes	t,so he only made bl	ack cars			
The	ere is a kind of sport.It	s different from runn	ing and ball games.	It's popular with old people in		
Chi	ina. <u>(1)</u> It's called Tai	Chi(太极).				
Tai	Chi is a good way to	exercise. (2) They pl	ay it to keep thin a	nd healthy.Some children in		
Chi	ina also learn Tai Chi	to help them grow.W	hen they practice i	t,they need to move their		
arn	ns,their legs and their r	necks often. (3) Tai C	Chi is also a kind of	art.It's like dancing,and many		
pec	ople often do it with th	e soft(轻柔的) m	nusic. <u>(4)</u>			
No	w Tai Chi is not only p	oopular in China,but	also in other countri	tes. <u>(5)</u> I believe all the people		

in the world will know and love Tai Chi in the future.

A.That's why many young people like to play it.

B.And the movements can make their body grow quickly.

C.In the UK and USA, many people start to learn to play it.

D. They often play it in the park in the morning.

E.Because the music can make them relax when they play Tai Chi.

34.	A. A	В. В	C. C	D. D	E.
	E				
35.	A. A	В. в	C. C	D. D	E.
	E				
36.	A. A	В. в	C. C	D. D	E.
	Е				
37.	A. A	В. в	C. C	D. D	E.
	Е				
38.	A. A	В. в	C. C	D. D	E.
	E				

A hobby (爱好) can be anything that a person likes to do when he is free.

- (1) Some people keep pets, watch birds, paint pictures, play the piano and grow flowers. Some play football, climb mountains and swim. Some collect things from books to boxes.
- (2) Many young people have hobbies because these activities (活动) can help them relax and forget their work.
- (3) Hobbies offer interesting activities for the old, so they can feel busy and happy. And they will not feel lonely.
- (4) Many doctors advise (建议) the patients to have interesting hobbies. These hobbies can help the patients feel better.
- (5) In early times,most people were busy and didn't have time to have hobbies.People today have more time for hobbies because machines(机器) help them do a lot of work.William Osler,a famous doctor said, "No man is really happy or safe without a hobby."

根据短文内容,从方框中选出每段的主旨大意。

A.People today have more time for hobbies.

B.Hobbies can help patients keep healthy.

C.Different people have different hobbies.

D. Young people use hobbies to relax.

E

E.Old people need hobbies to keep busy and happy.

39.	A. A	В. в	C. C	D. D	E.
	E				
40.	A. A	В. в	C. C	D. D	E.
	Е				
41.	A. A	В. в	C. C	D. D	E.
	E				
42.	A. A	В. в	C. C	D. D	E.
	E				
43.	A. A	В. В	C. C	D. D	E.

44. Hobbies A hobby is something that a person likes to do.

Some people like animals. They keep (1) or watch birds. Some people like sports. They play football, (2) mountains or swim. Some people like to collect things.

People have hobbies for different reasons. For young people, they use the hobbies to relax, and (3) the old people, hobbies help them have some interesting things to do. Doctors also find that hobbies can help patients keep healthy.

In early times, people don't have time to have hobbies, (4) now people have more time for hobbies. Doctor William Osler thinks that all men need a hobby to keep (5) and safe.

45. We usually wash the food before cooking. That is because we think washing can clean our food and keep us healthy. But, do cows, dogs or cats wash their food?

No,they don't.But there is one kind of funny animal called raccoons(浣熊).They wash their food before eating.And raccoons don't eat their food if they can't find water around.We don't know why they wash the food.It is not because they want the food to be clean.Sometimes they even wash the food in dirty water!In fact,they often find their food in dirty water.Also,they like to live in dirty places where there is water and trees.

Raccoons have young babies once a year, with four or five. And, after a few months, young raccoons get big enough to have their own babies. The young raccoons are grey or brown in color and they have small tails and legs. People think the young raccoons are lovely. Some people even draw raccoons on their clothes.

Why do we wash the food before cooking?
Do the raccoons eat their food if they can't find water around?
Where do raccoons often find their food?
How many young babies do raccoons have once a year?
What do young raccoons look like?

46. 近年来,为了保持健康和美丽,越来越多的人崇尚素食,素食餐馆也悄然兴起。最近学校对面新开了一家素食餐馆,为吸引顾客,餐馆在学校门口贴出了一则广告,请你根据提示,将下面的广告语补充完整。(每空一词)

The Vegetable and Fruit House Do you want to (1) beautiful and healthy? Would you like something special to eat? At our restaurant, we have some great specials. We have different (2) of fruit salad, like strawberry, banana or orange. If you think one large bowl of soup is too much, we also have (3) and small bowls. You can also order our delicious noodles (4) potatoes and carrots. Our restaurant is just (5) from the school. Welcome to the Vegetable and Fruit House!

47. 为了增长学生的见识,拓宽学生的视野,李华的学校组织学生进行校外研学,学校将学生分成了小组,每个小组可以从农场、自然历史博物馆和动物园当中选择一个自己感兴趣的地方进行研学。假如你是李华,请你以"My School Trip "为题写一篇文章,记录你的研学之旅,介绍自己都去了哪里,做了什么事,学习到了什么。写作要求词数在80词左右。

文中不得出现真实的学校名称与姓名。

可适当发挥。

My School Trip

# 答案和解析

# 1.【答案】C

【解析】a一个,修饰以辅音音素开头的单词; an 一个,修饰以元音音素开头的单词; the 表示特指。这里泛指一名优秀的医生,excellent 是以元音音素/e/开头,用 an 开头。故选: C。

我妹妹朱莉的梦想是成为一名优秀的医生。

不定冠词包括 a 和 an,a 修饰以辅音音素开头的单词,an 修饰以元音音素开头的单词。要根据语境完成试题。

### 2.【答案】B

【解析】anything 任何东西,一般于否定句和疑问句中; everything 每件东西,以单数形式表达所有的概念; 本句为否定句,因此第一个空格选 anything; 第二个空格结合句意,因为里面所有的东西都太贵了,所以选 everything。

故选: B。

我没在礼品店买任何东西, 因为里面所有的东西都太贵了。

本题考查不定代词辨析,基础题,熟悉每个选项的用法及含义,根据题干即可作出选择。

#### 3. 【答案】C

【解析】Yes,please 是的,请; Of course 当然; Large,please 大的,请。根据前句句意"你想要什么尺寸的"可知,后句为"大的,请",其它选项语意不通。

故选: C。

- 一你想要什么尺寸的?
- 一大的,请。

考查情景对话,要根据所表达的内容,用正确的单词和短语、恰当的句型和准确的时态。

## 4. 【答案】A

【解析】在感叹句中, what 修饰名词, how 修饰形容词/副词, 根据 beautiful the weather is! 可知主语是 the weather, 系动词是 is,句型结构为: How +形容词+主语+谓语动词!

省吉林市船营区七年级(下)期末英语试卷(附答案鲜解),--第9页

故选: A。

天气多好啊! 我们去海滩吧。

解答此类试题时, 务必根据题目的要求, 在准确理解句子意思的前提下, 结合感叹句的构成准确作答。

# 5.【答案】B

【解析】wind,名词,风; heavy,形容词,重的; windy,形容词,有风的; heavily,副词,重地。句子中 is 后面跟形容词 windy; 修饰动词 rains 使用副词形式 heavily。

故选: B。

在吉林,春天有风,夏天经常下大雨。

形容词词义辨析,首先弄明白空白处所缺失单词在句中的含义,然后再从所给选项中注意筛查,最后找出正确答案。

### 6. 【答案】B

【解析】supermarket 超市; cinema 影院; restaurant 餐馆。从 watch movies 判断去影院。 故选: B。

度假时,人们喜欢去电影院看电影。

词义辨析类题目,要数显弄明白空白处词语子句中的含义,然后根据其确切形式从所给选项中学出正确答案。

## 7.【答案】C

【解析】flies 一般现在时,第三人称单数形式; is flying 现在进行时; flew 一般过去时,过去式。根据语境和时间状语"last weekend",可知句子叙述的是上周末发生的事情或动作,因此用一般过去时。

故选: C。

大卫上周末玩得很开心。他和他的朋友们在公园里放风筝了。

辨析选项的时态,根据时态的概念和用法,以及常用的时间状语,给出答案。

## 8.【答案】A

【解析】根据语境及句式,题干的两个谓语动词都是 plays,因此设空处应用"either...or..." 表"二者中的一者",在题干中意为"或者……或者……"。B 项表"如此……以致……", C 项表"在……和……之间";均不符合题干语境和结构。

故选: A。

杰夫在周末不是打羽毛球就是踢足球。

解答此题时,根据语境和结构分析题干设空处所表达的意思,再结合选项的用法,方能 正确作答。

### 9.【答案】C

【解析】be 原形; are 复数; is 单数; the number of 表示"……的数量", 跟复数名词连用作主语时,中心词是 number,谓语动词要用单数 is"是"。

故选: C。

我们学校的学生人数是205人。

is 是单数, are 是复数, be 原形, 要结合语境, 选择合适用法, 注意主语的单复数变化。

### 10.【答案】B

【解析】cut down 砍倒; cut up 切碎; put up 搭建,举起。根据句意"要做饺子,我们需要先切碎肉和蔬菜"可知,要填"切碎",其它选项语意不通。

故选: B。

要做饺子,我们需要先切碎肉和蔬菜。

考查动词短语,要牢记动词短语的词义及用法,进行比较分析,选择正确答案。

### 11.【答案】uniforms

【解析】根据 on school days"上学时"可知,应该穿"校服",填名词 uniform 的复数 uniforms 表示泛指。

故答案为: uniforms。

在我们学校,上学时我们必须穿校服。

## 省吉林市船营区七年级(下)期末英语试卷(附答案辩解),-第121页

以上内容仅为本文档的试下载部分,为可阅读页数的一半内容。如要下载或阅读全文,请访问: <a href="https://d.book118.com/64603322110">https://d.book118.com/64603322110</a>
<a href="mailto:2010051">2010051</a>